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To:  Mayor and Board of Commissioners 
 
From:  Tom Funcheon, Public Works Director 
 
Date:  November 15, 2022 
    
Subject: Special Event – JLP Forever 
  Joe Pappas Memorial Music Fest 
  December 17, 2022 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the Mayor and Board of Commissioners approve the JLP Forever special event 
application for “Joe Pappas Memorial Music Fest” on December 17, 2022 on Cypress St. 
(Pinellas Ave. to Hibiscus St.). 
 
If a change in the event date is necessary due to inclement weather, the City Manager will 
authorize/designate a rain date. 
 
Background: 
 
This new event has been approved by the Special Events Review Committee. 
 
This is a charity concert benefit to raise money for the National Alliance on Mental 
Illness. The food trucks will be placed on Cypress St., and will not impede on the one 
driveway on the street. The road closure will be between the hours of 3:00 p.m. to 1:00 
a.m. The music and alcoholic beverages will be located on St. Nicholas Community 
Center property. 
 
All set-up and clean-up will be the event sponsors, JLP Forever’s responsibility.  
 
Approval of this event authorizes the sponsor/user the use of City property for said 
special event with the understanding that they must operate and carry out the needs and 
functions of the event within the confines and requirements established and approved by 
the Special Events Committee, the B.O.C and the sponsor’s application on record. 

Tom Funcheon 
Public Works Director 

Public Works Department 
Office of the Director 
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